CABINET MEETING
Salford Suite, St. James’s House,

Pendleton Way, Salford.

9th January, 2007

Meeting commenced:
9.33 a.m.
"
ended:
9.47 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Hinds, Lancaster, Mann, Sheehy, Warmisham and Warner

(Councillor Humphreys, Executive Support Member, also attended)

84.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Connor and M. Lea.

85.
MEETINGS OF THE COUNCIL

(The Chairman indicated that he had agreed that this item, which had not been included in the agenda for the meeting, should be considered as a matter of urgency by reason of special circumstances, i.e. it had arisen since the agenda was produced and it was appropriate for it to be brought to the attention of the Cabinet.)

Councillor John Merry, Leader of the Council, referred to proposals that were due to be considered by the Council concerning the timetable of Council meetings.

RESOLVED: THAT the proposals be noted, with a view to appropriate amendments being made to the Scheme of Delegation.

86.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 12th December, 2006, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

87.
WEASTE, SEEDLEY AND LANGWORTHY PRIMARY SCHOOL REVIEW
Councillor John Warmisham, Lead Member for Children’s Services, submitted a report on proposals to remove surplus places and provide two new schools in the Weaste, Seedley and Langworthy Primary School Review Area.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the publication of the public notice to close Langworthy Road, Tootal Drive and Seedley Primary Schools and establish a new 420 place community primary school on the Glendinning Street site, by 2010, be approved.



(2) THAT it be noted that the Diocese of Salford and Governing Bodies of St. James's and All Souls' R.C. Primary Schools will simultaneously publish notices to close both schools and establish a new 210 place Roman Catholic Voluntary Aided Primary School on the existing Langworthy Road Primary School site, by 2010. 



(3) THAT it be noted that the plans for the two schools are interdependent and will be implemented to the same timescales, leading to the two new schools opening in September, 2010.



(4) THAT it be noted that some factors, identified in Section 3 of the report, need to be resolved should the proposal proceed.

88.
INTEGRATED CARE TEAMS
Councillor Eddie Sheehy, Lead Member for Adult Social Services, submitted a report in respect of the provision of integrated health and social care teams in the City.


RESOLVED:
THAT the provision of integrated health and social care teams, based on General Practitioner clusters, be approved; and that the need for the Primary Care Trust and the Council to work together on the organisational development, in order to support the new configuration of services, be recognised.

89.
CORPORATE ASSET MANAGEMENT PLAN

Councillor David Lancaster, Deputy Leader of the Council (Lead Member for Property), submitted a report on the Corporate Asset Management Plan for 2007/08.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Corporate Asset Management Plan for 2007/08 be approved.

90.
PRECEPT PAYMENTS

Councillor Bill Hinds, Lead Member for Customer and Support Services, submitted a report on precept payments for 2007/08.


RESOLVED:
THAT the payment of precepts in 2007/08 be made in twelve equal instalments on the 23rd day of each month (or on the first day thereafter if the 23rd day falls on a weekend or on a bank holiday).
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